DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
May 10, 2011
The meeting began at 6:35 p.m.

Those present introduced themselves.

Ann Cerney from GoKidsDay.com presented a $150 donation to the MIPTO.  She gave a brief explanation of her organization, which provides coupons and information about local businesses and attractions and offer ways to raise money for schools and other nonprofits.

Lindsay Lamwers is the timekeeper for tonight’s meeting.

Secretary’s report – Jennifer Weddell:

April meeting minutes were approved.

The four questions submitted by email to members for electronic voting after the April 12 meeting all passed unanimously.  The four questions were:
1) Approve March meeting minutes?
2) Approve five grant requests as described in the April minutes?
3) Approve task force recommendation to change the quorum for board action from two-thirds to one-third and to put this change on the election ballot that will go out to families in May?  (see minutes for more information)
4) Approve request for $45 from discretionary funds to cover expenses for three first grade students to attend two field trips this spring?

Board member Cari Green submitted her resignation by email on May 4.
Two notices went out over the last several weeks, seeking board candidates for next year as of today there are six candidates for the nine seats on next year’s board.  Jennifer suggested and the board agreed that she would prepare the ballot with the six names and three blank spaces and invite parents to write their own name in if they are willing to serve on the board.  If there were more than three names written in, each person would be contacted to find out if they wanted to run in a “run-off” election or if they preferred to withdraw if there were more candidates than seats.  It was agreed by the board that this might be a better way to show the need for board members than another all-families flyer.  Jennifer will prepare the ballot and send it home to families sometime next week.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming:
Angel emailed the Income/Expense statement through April, and the treasurer’s report summary, to board members prior to the board meeting.  Total income for the year so far is $33,306.82 and total expense for the year-to-date is $26,162.15.
Grant requests:

Request from Lori Felton for $62.40.


Project/Need: Six calculators for classroom.


Item:
Six TI-108 calculators, $10.40 each.

Request from David Bataglia for $104.27.


Project/Need: High interest multiple copy book that the school library does not have for book club use.
Item:
Four sets of six books. 

Request from Alyssa Larson for $203.71.


Project/Need: Scanner to show/present information on SMART board.



Quiz/Drill calculators to increase her supply.


Post-it easel pad/dry erase board.

Item:
Epson 4v300 Photo Scanner, Sharp EL-S25BBL Basic Quiz and Drill Calculators and


Post-it Tabletop Self-Stick Easel Pad/Dry Erase Board

All three grant above requests were approved.

Request from the first grade team for $1,250.

Project/Need:  Items for their Earth Materials planner including books and hands-on materials like fossils and mineral collections.

They are seeking five grants at $250 per teacher (this year’s four teachers plus Jody Randall who will teach 1st grade next year.)  Jody Randall has already received a grant this year, so the board determined she is not eligible for another grant.  Instead the board voted on $900, which is the current year’s grant limit of $225 times the four current 1st grade teachers.
The grant request was approved (for $900.)

Angel is recommending the MIPTO purchase a laptop for treasurer’s use.  There is currently $926.66 in the “spend-down” account (previously called “excess funds”).  The board approved spending up to $500 to purchase a laptop, using spend-down funds.
June 7th will be the last day for any parent reimbursements.  A notice will go out in the Buzz sheet.

Teachers have until June 13th to turn in classroom receipts.  A memo will go out to staff this week.

The pizza party reward for the classroom that collected the most box tops went over budget by about $20.  The board approved reimbursing the full pizza bill of about $70.
Administrator’s report – John Leininger
John reported that there were only 11 students who signed up for Shakespeare Club this year, so as an alternative way to bring performing arts experiences to Matoska, some staff have discussed an opportunity for working with Ashland Productions, a local theater group.  Kelly Bock recently attended a performance at Oneka Elementary of the musical Pied Piper which involved 50 kids in all aspects of the performance.  School staff would recruit the students and then Ashland would coordinate and lead the experience, providing costumes, a director, etc.  They ask for a $2,000 commitment upfront, as well as $50 per child that participates.  This covers 20 one-hour rehearsals, generally before school.  Oneka and Lincoln have both done productions with Ashland and both recouped their investment by selling tickets ($10 per ticket, which is shared by Ashland and the school.)  There would need to be at least 40 to 50 kids to participate, with a maximum of 70.  If there is not enough interest among our students, partnerships with another school could be possible.  Ashland generally does their performances in late January through late March, so there is some flexibility in when it could be scheduled.  The performances are held over a weekend at the Maplewood Community Center.  Rob Sutherland from Ashland Productions is willing to speak with us to answer any questions.  Kelly Bock will put together a proposal for the MIPTO board to review at the June meeting.
Please see also attached report submitted by John Leininger.
Staff update – Sarah Wagoner and Alyssa Larson
Exhibition is finished and was a great success.  There was a lot of support from the district, including school board member Lori Swanson and superintendent Dr. Lovett.  Today was the patrol picnic for Ramsey County area school patrols.  Currently our patrols are training the 4th graders who will be next year’s patrols to cover duties next week when the 5th graders are at camp.  Camp costs were reduced almost $60 per child by the various fundraisers that some 5th grade parents coordinated.  Third graders have crayfish in their room now as they work on the structure of life unit, as well as finishing the Decisions, Decisions unit.  First graders just finished Biomes units, which the 3rd grade classes attended, along with watching the Anansi plays in Judy Ross’s class.
Carnival update
There was discussion of how to recruit more volunteers to help with the Carnival.  An instant alert will go out to families reminding them help is still needed.  It was also mentioned that the second prize for the raffle is for the Grand Rios water park resort which recently closed.  The prize should still be able to be redeemed at another hotel, but if there is any trouble, the board could provide a cash prize for the same value instead.
T-Shirts

Order forms went home and are starting to come in.  Shirts should be here two weeks after the orders are submitted.  Whether to order extra shirts to sell at school events was discussed but not decided.  Karen Herrera will find out what the minimum order number is to reach the next discounted level of shirt pricing.
Parent involvement task force – Michelle Gotthold
The surveys went out back in February and the results and recommendations are in.  The top two reasons for parents choosing Matoska were the opportunities to be involved in the school community, and because it is an IB school.  Learning at home and communicating were chosen as the two highest priority areas by both parent and teacher response groups.  The highest levels of volunteering are in the areas of Art Enrichment, Field Trips and one-on-one help in the classroom, which is the area many teachers indicated they would like help.  About 140 families (out of approximately 350 in the school) responded to the survey, with 20-25 hours per year being the most typical amount that families said they would like to volunteer.  “Top Ten” lists of suggestions were developed for both parents and teachers to help build strong communication, strong relationships, and a good volunteering 
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
Meeting Attendance
	Parent Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Marie Andrews (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (Principal)

	X
	Cami Raeburn (Co-Chair)
	
	Gayle Chapman (volunteer coordinator)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	X
	Kelly Bock (2nd grade teacher)

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	X
	Sarah Wagoner (5th grade teacher)

	
	Heidi Gunderson
	X
	Alyssa Larson (3rd grade teacher)

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	
	

	X
	Karen Herrera
	Others

	X
	Lindsay Lamwers
	X
	Michelle Gotthold (parent)

	X
	Sonya Zuker-Klimek
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization board will be held on Tuesday, June 14 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
-------------------------------------------------------------------

Principals Update:   May 9, 2011
Registration 

We continue to receive registrations for next year.  We have 86 kindergarteners.  In the short term we know we will keep class sizes within the district averages.  The strategic planning committee continues their work and are bringing forward to the school board ideas for broad district goals. 

 

Facilities
Matoska Matters team met and had come up with good solutions for next year.  We know that space is at a premium at Matoska and all staff are working together to utilize every space as efficiently as possible.  Special Education will be moving to the staff lounge, and CLIMB will be moving to the volunteer office.  The staff lounge will move to the PE office, and Gayle Chapman will move into the main office.

 
IB   

Our 5th grade has been hard at work on their Exhibition Projects.  They are thoughtfully engaged and hard at work.  Their presentations were amazing.    Many thanks goes out to all for their support.  5th grade is heading to camp next week, always a highlight for our students!

 

Class Placement
Placing students in classrooms for 2011-2012 will begin in the next few weeks.  Parent input is welcome, but not expected or required.  Forms are available on the website or in the office.  Teachers will also be putting this information it in their peeks this week.
